
Reference #: 2022-33 -IPF 

From: Hospital Inpatient Value, Incentives, and Quality Reporting Outreach and Education 
Support Contractor 

Sent: July 8, 2022 
To: Inpatient Psychiatric Facility Quality Reporting (IPFQR) Program ListServe 
Subject: UPDATE: FY 2023 IPF XML File Layouts 

Updated versions of the IPF Clinical Data and Non-Measure XML file layouts version 1.0a are 
available for download from the QualityNet IPF Specifications Manuals webpage. The update 
provides clarification in the description for the <provider-id> XML element. 

The Hospital Quality Reporting (HQR) system does not associate alpha numeric CCNs with the 
eligibility status of participating IPFs. Therefore, Inpatient Psychiatric Facilities (IPFs) and their 
vendors must ensure that the <provider-id> tag in all XML files uploaded into the HQR Secure 
Portal are only numeric 6-digit CCNs. If you are an IPF or vendor that will voluntarily upload 

XML file data for the IPFQR Program into the HQR Secure Portal by the August 15, 2022 
deadline, then ensure the software is coded to convert the IPF unit CCN to the following numeric 
CCNs in the XML files: 

• Acute care hospital: Replace “S” in the third position with “0” (XXS001 → XX1001) 

• Critical access hospital: Replace “M” in the third position with “1” (XXM001 → 
XX1001) 

• Long term care hospital: “SA” in the third and fourth positions becomes “20” (XXSA01 

→ XX2001) 
• The CCN for free-standing IPFs are already numeric and no changes are needed. 

Please do not respond directly to this email. For further assistance regarding the information 

contained in this message, please contact the Inpatient Value, Incentives, and Quality Reporting 
Outreach and Education Support Team at 
https://cmsqualitysupport.servicenowservices.com/qnet_qa or (844) 472-4477. 

https://qualitynet.cms.gov/ipf/specifications-manuals#tab2
https://cmsqualitysupport.servicenowservices.com/qnet_qa



